EXECUTIVE AND HIGHWAY COMMITTEE MINUTES

COMMITTEE:
EXECUTIVE AND HIGHWAY COMMITTEE

DATE:


WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 21, 2011
TIME:


4.00 PM

PLACE:

COUNTY BOARD ROOM

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Huettl, Executive Committee and Chairman Lukas, Highway Committee called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. 

ROLL CALL

Executive and Highway Members Present:  Huettl, Millan, Landru, Lukas, Albrecht, Vollmar, LeMaster

Others present:  Gary Mueller, Highway Commissioner, John Rogers, Patrol Superintendent, Stacy Shampo, Dave Maccoux, Schenck S.C., Ann Mihalko  
APPROVE AGENDA

Motion by Lukas, to approve the agenda as presented, seconded by Millan. All present voting AYE.  Motion carried.
APPEARANCE BY DAVE MACCOUX, SCHENCK SC, FOREST COUNTY’S AUDITING FIRM TO DISCUSS FOREST COUNTY’S BUDGETARY ISSUES WITH THE COMMITTEE MEMBERS
Dave presented the committee members with a Forest County Statement of Net Assets and Statement of Revenues, Expenses and Changes in Net Assets for the Highway Department and explained and discussed both reports with the committee members and answered questions regarding the reports.  The committees discussed the challenges faced by the Highway Department with the loss of revenue.  Dave explained some of the issues other counties were facing and how they were dealing with it.  Dave explained to the members that the Highway Commissioner and Highway Committee should consider developing a Business Plan which would be based on the number of employees the department has and what revenue and operations would be needed to sustain that number.  The committee also discussed borrowing, segregated funds, machinery use, getting out to municipalities to solicit business and the possibility of collaborating with surrounding counties.     
ANY OTHER BUSINESS AS PERMITTED BY LAW

Gary Mueller wrote a letter to the Executive Committee regarding accounting practices in Commission on Aging and a Financial Officer possibly being shared with another county.  Dave explained to Mueller that the COA already has access to the County Accounting System and that they receive monthly printouts from the County Accounting System that they should be using.  Mueller also asked about the possibility of sharing a Financial Officer with another County.  Dave stated it is a possibility and when looking for a Financial Officer you would need someone with a municipal accounting background.  After much discussion, the committee instructed the clerk to check with Langlade County’s Financial Officer to see if he would be willing to do some contract work with Forest County to assist with the budget process and Chairman Huettl said he would speak with the Langlade County Board Chairman regarding the same.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, motion by Landru to adjourn, seconded by Millan.  All present voting AYE.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 5:50 p.m.
These minutes are not official and are subject to change.  They will be officially approved at the next scheduled meeting.

